## Jenna Leifso

From: OPP MPB Financial Services Unit (OPP) < OPP.MPB.Financial.Services.Unit@opp.ca>

**Sent:** February-03-20 7:29 AM **To:** Jenna Leifso; Jenna Leifso

**Subject:** Kincardine M - 2020 Court Security and Prisoner Transportation Grant Update

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Good day,

We are pleased to advise we have received notification from our Ministry's Public Safety Division of approval to continue the Court Security and Prisoner Transportation grant for another year. Based on estimated 2020 costs, the Municipality's allotment for the 2020 calendar year is \$9466.

Ontario Shared Services will issue a credit memo for 25% of the 2020 allotment in the amount of \$2367 by February 29, 2151.

We anticipate the remainder of the grant will be credited in September 2020. Please note that 2019 reconciled CSPT costs will be compared to the actual grant allocated for 2019 and any grant overpayment will be deducted from the outstanding grant allocation.

We have been asked by the Ministry of Solicitor General to share the information below with you.

"We are pleased to inform you that we will be proceeding with the Court Security and Prisoner Transportation (CSPT) Program for 2020, providing a maximum total of \$125M to assist municipalities in offsetting their CSPT costs.

Public safety is a top priority for this government. Please be assured that we are committed to providing frontline police with the additional tools, resources and supports they need to combat crime and keep our communities safe."

Respectfully,

MPB Financial Services Unit Team Members